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Event Calendar:     

Date Time Event Location Coordinator 

Feb 8 7:30PM Membership Meeting and RC Seminar Inland Sailing FLYC 

Feb 12 10:00AM Spring Series #1 Folsom Lake Gary Preston / Rob Koch 

Feb 26 10:00AM Spring Series #2 Folsom Lake Dean Eppley / Rob Cram 

Mar 8 7:30PM Membership Meeting Inland Sailing FLYC 

Mar 12 10:00AM Spring Series #3 Folsom Lake Steve Galeria / Scott Hefty 

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

Membership Meeting:  

        No membership meeting in January  

 

Membership Meeting February 8, 7:30PM  

Inland Sailing, Rancho Cordova  

 

First agenda item is a Race Committee Seminar to re-

view how RC works and to introduce RC  duties to 

new membership. Even if you are not assigned RC, it is 

recommended to all racers to understand how FLYC 

operates race day flags and signals.  
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Main Ramp at Brown's Ravine is closed.  

Hobie Cove Ramp is Open   

http://www.flyc.org
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Commodoreõs Column 
Todd Craig 

Happy New Year, FLYC! 

 

I hope everyone enjoyed their 

Holidays.   We have some changes 

taking place this year, particularly 

in the way Race Committees are 

being assigned.  As mentioned in 

the previous Telltale, FLYC is re-

turning to an assigned RC system.  

If you take a look at the 2011 Cal-

endar, as included in this edition of the Telltale, you will see 

two names listed next to certain Race events.  The Lead is 

primarily responsible for making sure that some race com-

mittee is present to run that race.  The Assist means that 

you are scheduled to help the Lead run race committee for 

that event.  If you see your name listed, the first thing to 

remember is DON'T PANIC.   For those of us who have 

run many races, this is not a big deal, but for those with less 

experience, it may seem intimidating.  First, determine if you 

are able to commit to that date.  If not, contact your Vice 

Commodore, Dave Strain, or another FLYC member di-

rectly and arrange a swap with someone else.  In any case, 

the Vice Commodore will contact you prior to the race to 

give you any assistance you need and help ensure there are 

enough bodies to run the Race.  If you have no idea how to 

run RC, DON'T PANIC.  Our first membership meeting will 

be held in February and will feature a comprehensive pres-

entation on how to run the race committee.  I strongly urge 

all members to attend.  Again, if you are unsure of your 

duties, contact Dave Strain and he will help you out.  Run-

ning Race Committee can be a lot of fun and is a great in-

troduction to racing as well.  I know all the racers out there 

will be courteous and patient with the Fledgling RCs.  Fi-

nally, on this issue, if the Vice Commodore does not receive 

a confirmation of Race Committee attendance by the Thurs-

day before the race, the event will be canceled for lack of 

RC and recorded as such. 

 

The Lipton Cup, an inter-club race that has been on hiatus 

for a few years, appears to be back on track.  This is an in-

teresting competition between clubs wherein the partici-

pants send a representative boat to challenge for the Cup.  

FLYC has sent a revised Deed of Gift to the two clubs that 

have expressed an interest in this event; Lake Yosemite and 

Fresno yacht clubs.  We hope to hear back from them soon 

about a proposed schedule. 

 

As mentioned above, the new calendar is included in the 

Telltale and will be posted on the website at flyc.org.  Series 

racing begins in February, giving us all some time to get our 

boat projects finished and to hold the RC seminar before 

Secretaryõs Report 
Lanette Strain 

the first race.  The membership meetings will continue to be 

held at Morrison Marine, though the focus will shift more 

towards socialization and presentations and less on busi-

ness.  We will be experimenting with club provided drinks 

and appetizers for the first few events and see how the 

budget holds up. 

 

The search for a suitable vessel for our new clubhouse is 

ongoing.  I expect there will be more activity in this area 

now that the holidays are past. 

 

Remember, renew your membership early. 

 

Thank you and let's make 2011 a year of fellowship and 

growth! 

 

Todd Craig 

Commodore 

Dec. 10, 2010 Board meeting Notes 

 

Todd Craig, the new Commodore of FLYC explained his 

new strategy for FLYC:  more social, less business.  This was 

met with wild enthusiasm at the Dec. board meeting.   Todd 

would like to present a seminar-type meeting.  First, have 

the program or presentation, and then break for snacks.    

Then, after the break we would have the business portion of 

the meeting. Folks who are interested in the seminar topic 

only, could feel free to leave.  A newly established Hospital-

ity Committee will organize snacks. 

 

There will not be a membership meeting in January.  For 

Feb., Mark Erdrich will hold a seminar for running race com-

mittee.   

 

There is interest in having the Sea Scouts join in for RC and 

other events. 

 

Other business was discussed: 

-Status on a potential house boat meeting place 

-Update on the valley Lipton Cup 

-Ways to access the Coho 

-Future use of DeWitts 

-Assigning members to RC on random basis 

-Future of FLYC and Sea Scouts 

-Camellia Cup, time to get started for event.  Mark Erdrich   

 volunteered to head the committee 

 

Respectfully submitted by Lanette Strain 
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December reportééé..  

The year is rapidly winding down, and most everyone has 

been too busy with the holidays to spend much time think-

ing about the YC.   Except the officers, of course.   That's 

why we earn the big bucks.  (OK!!  The printer works, now 

that it has ink, so I can print the 2009-2010 FLYC account-

ing transaction files for posterity.    Or an auditor.  : )    

It looks like the club made a little more than $1000 this 

year, close to projections made early in the year.   Good job 

by everyoneñand there were MANY folks involved!  

Happy New Year, everyone!!  

P.O. Box 156   

A letter from the Franchise Tax Board--seldom good 

news.   No, TWO letters, one for FLYC, the other for our 

shadow club, the 'Folsom Boat Club'.    New reporting re-

quirements for small tax-exempt organizations take effect 

January 1, 2011, which include yearly e-filing a copy of the 

old  Form 199.    Basically, they want to see  the yearly 

gross receipts.     

A letter from our insurance company with--good 

news!!!   Our 'Global Liability Extension' has been up-

dated!!!    Global Extension???   Insurance papers are always 

entertaining to read.  An exampleé..a sub-section titled 

'Applicability Of This Global Extension'  . Quote:  'This sec-

tion is new.  It is a revision of the condition titled Applicabil-

ity Of This Extension, which has been removed.' End quote, 

and End sub-section.   Whaaaa?  And the entire policy reads 

pretty much the same way --- almost incomprehensible.  

And a bonus!!   A copy intended for the Greers Ferry Yacht 

Club in Little Rock, Arkansas was included in our enve-

lope!   But, earlier in the month I--or rather, we, the YC-- 

got a  Christmas e-card from them, so all is forgiven.  

Our 2011 US Sailing membership packet arrived.   Steve, 

this year I'll make sure it gets filed and paid on time.  I 

promise.   And the Star Clipper folks are again inviting us to 

the tropics this winter.    After spending 2 weeks in Roches-

ter, Minnesota (18" of snow, high winds, -20 F, an ice storm 

resulting in ALL the car doors frozen shut) where do I 

sign!!!  

Treasurerõs Report 
Scott Fredrickson 

 

 There are only 8 series races scheduled for FLYC this year:  

4 Spring and 4 Fall.   I drew names for most races. A major 

exception is the Camellia Cup.  It needs a group of more 

experienced RC.   

 

CONGRATULATIONS!  

 You are a winner in the Random Drawing of Race 

Committee Assignment Sweepstakes * 

 

-Feb 12 Spring  #1, Gary Preston, lead;  Rob Koch, assist 

 

-Feb. 26 Spring #2, Dean Eppley, lead;  Rob Cram, assist 

 

-Mar 12 Spring #3, Steve Galeria, lead; Scott Hefty, assist 

 

-Apr 2, Spring #4, John Poimiroo, lead; Mel Morrison, assist 

 

-Camellia Cup:  Apr 9-10  Contact Mark Erdirch 

 

-TransFolsom,  Apr 23,  John Speight, lead; Lanette Strain, 

 assist 

 

-Katherine Eavenson Memorial, May 14, Mike Rayfuse, lead,  

 Drake Johnson, assist  

 

-Lady & Tramp, June 18.  John Poimiroo, lead, Joan, assist 

 

-Centerboard Regatta, July 30.  D. Strain lead; Randy 

 Hollingsworth, assist 

 

-Steele Cup/Dinghy Weekend.  Unassigned as yet 

 

-Single hand Race, Aug 27, Mark Werder, lead;  James 

 Zhang, assist  

 

-Governorõs Cup  Sep 10, Bill Stacy, lead; Mr. X,....assist  

 

-Sep 17, Fall #1,  Bob Backer, lead;  Scott Fredrickson, assist 

 

-Oct 2, Fall #2,  Doug Campbell, lead; Tom Goodwin, assist 

 

-Oct. 8, Fall #3,  Charles Witcher, lead; Phil Hodgson, assist 

 

-Oct. 23, Fall #4, Austin Quilty, lead;  Jarian Westfall, assist 

 

*Please feel free to contact me about any assignment.  This 

is a starting point and is negotiable.  I will send reminders as 

needed. 

 

Dave Strain, 933-2346 

Race Committee Assignments 
Dave StrainñVice Commodore 
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A new year is always a time for new opportunities and reso-

lutions.  For Fleet 4, that means fun weekends featuring our 

sailboats.  Opportunities for weekend sailing camping either 

at Folsom or travel to some old favorite spots.  Donõt forget 

that opportunities also present the possibility of sailing at 

new spots, too. 

 

The FLYC race schedule has been tweaked a little.  Their 

series race schedule starts on February 12, for Spring 1, and 

Feb. 26 for Spring 2.  Series racing is a good way to tune up 

for the Regattas, or just to have a fun time pitting your skill 

and tactics against a like-minded sailor or two. 

 

Donõt for get to check on your boat while it is on the hard.  

Some of the rain weõve had has to have fallen on the boat 

and, sadly for some, into the boat.  While youõre at it, take 

an extra minute to check a friends boat.  In spite of my own 

efforts of covering my boat, I did check a week later only to 

find that my tarp had come loose. 

 

New Yearõs resolution: use boat more, and have a really 

good time with family and friends. 

C22 Racing Corner 
Dave and Lanette Strain 

FLYC Membership 2011 
Lanette Strain 

CALLING ALL OLD AND NEW 

MEMBERS!!!    

 

It is time for the annual membership drive for FLYC.   

Please take 5 minutes to fill out the renewal form.  Be sure 

that I can read your writing, especially when you write your 

e mail address.  If there are no changes, just write NO 

CHANAGES on the form, and send it to me.  Iõll keep the 

form and send the checks to Scott.  Be the first person on 

your block to renew membership to FLYC.  

Santana 20ñFleet 12 News 
Mark Werder 

Not much to report out on for Santana 20õs in December. 

Most if not all of the boats are in winter hibernation waiting 

for the first of the FLYC Spring Series races.  

 

If anyone is looking to prove their boat at the Class Cham-

pionships, details are starting to appear on the s20.org site 

and on Facebook. The Championships will be hosted by 

Oklahoma City Boat Club June 27thñ30th in Oklahoma 

City. 

http://S20.org 

 

There is a Facebook site for the class championships at: 

http://www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=23564892258#!/

pages/Santana-20-2011-Nationals/172017959485531 

 

How are those winter projects coming along? Mine is wrap-

ping up nicely. The trailer is painted and while Inland Sailing 

had Reaction, the rudder was tightened and a new sheave 

was installed for the jib halyard. Many thanks to Inland Sail-

ing for hosting my boat while I was sanding and painting my 

rust bucket of a trailer. 

Amazingly, there is still enough water in Folsom Lake to go 

sailing as the Hobie Cove ramp still has 26ft of water cover-

ing it.  If anyone wants to go out for a tune up sail before 

the first FLYC race, let me know. 

http://s20.org
http://www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=23564892258#!/pages/Santana-20-2011-Nationals/172017959485531
http://www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=23564892258#!/pages/Santana-20-2011-Nationals/172017959485531
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RBOC Ethanol Update  

RECREATIONAL BOATERS OF CALIFIORNIA 

 

ETHANOL (E-10 & E-15) 
On October 13, 2010, the EPA approved the use of E-15 

fuels for vehicle models 2007 and newer. Testing continues 

for model years 2001 through 2006 and a decision is ex-

pected in the New Year. Marine engines are specifically ex-

cluded from the EPAõs decision, but marine engine builders 

and industry experts warn this decision could have a wide 

range of negative impacts on boating. 

 

Boaters responded to a òCall to Actionó from Boat U.S., 

and over 15,000 boaters sent messages to President 

Obama asking him for òscience firstó before allowing E-15 in 

the nationõs gasoline supply. California boaters should visit 

the Boat U.S. website www.boatus.com/gov to keep up-to-

date as Boat U. S. continues its leadership role in advocating 

boater interest in this area.   Mercury Marine, the top ma-

rine engine builder said:  

 

òIt is inevitable that higher ethanol blends will find their way 

into other unintended applications.ó 

 

òWe join other groups in the belief that the level of testing 

performed to support the EPA decision was inadequate and 

that the processes designed to prevent the unintended use 

of this fuel blend in nonhighway applications or older vehi-

cles are inadequate.ó 

 

òFuel containing higher proportions of ethanol is not com-

patible with many fuel system and engine components and, 

if mistakenly used, will cause irreversible damage to these 

components that will lead to engine failure and potential 

safety risks.ó 

 

RBOC is informed that NO boat on the market today 

has been designed, or is under warranty, to operate  

using fuels with greater than 10 percent ethanol. 

Therefore, all boaters are encouraged to carefully check 

your warranties and be extremely deliberate about what 

fuel is going into your boatõs fuel tank. 

 

Ethanol is a solvent. Fiberglass tanks, soft metal parts and 

gaskets seem to have the most trouble with E-10 and 

E-15 fuels. Ethanol scours fuel tanks dislodging gums, resins 

and other debris which clog fuel filters. Shown below are a 

few tips for dealing with these problems. 

 

Support RBOC 

 
RBOC represents all California boaters and operates solely 

on donations from boaters like YOU! We need your help.  

 

All boaters are encouraged to donate $20 per boating fam-

ily, but all donations are needed and appreciated. Please 

send your contributions to: RBOC, 925 L Street ð Suite 

220, Sacramento, CA 95814-3703, OR donations may be 

made on-line at www.rboc.org using Visa, American 

Express, MasterCard, Discover or PayPal. Donations are 

not tax deductible due to RBOCõs extensive lobbying ef-

2013 Americaõs Cup in SF  
Reprinted from news release on AC 34 webpage 

http://www.americascup.com/ 

Friday, December 31st, 2010  

 

San Francisco has been selected as the host venue for the 

34th Americaõs Cup. An official celebration event will be 

hosted in San Francisco on January 5th, event location de-

tails to be announced. 

 

òWe sought a venue that fulfills our promise ð to showcase 

the best sailors in the world competing on the fastest 

boats,ó said Richard Worth, Chairman, Americaõs Cup Event 

Authority.  òAnd hosting the Americaõs Cup in San Fran-

cisco will realize that promise.ò 

 

òWe thank Mayor Newsom, Board President Chiu, Supervi-

sor Mirkarimi and all of the Board of Supervisors, the staff at 

City Hall and the Port Authority, Mark Buell and San Fran-

cisco Americaõs Cup Organizing Committee, and all who 

have worked so diligently on securing the bid,ó Worth con-

tinued. òWe look forward to working closely with City of 

San Francisco over the coming months to create a world-

Continued on page 6ñAmericaõs Cup... 
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With a goal of creating the most dynamic Americaõs Cup in 

history for fans and participants, changes have been intro-

duced to the 34th edition. Enhancements include the intro-

duction of groundbreaking new 72õ wing-sailed catamarans 

capable of speeds in excess of 40 miles per hour, new race 

formats and rules, and a transformed media and online 

broadcasting approach to enable an interactive viewer ex-

perience. 

 

In the summer of 2011, Americaõs Cup teams will com-

mence racing in the new Americaõs Cup World Series in the 

new wing-sailed AC45 catamaran. The Americaõs Cup 

World Series calendar of events will be published in early 

2011. 

class Americaõs Cup event, and a large and lasting beneficial 

impact on the City.ó 

 

The world-famous San Francisco Bay will be home to the 

2013 Americaõs Cup Finals and the Challenger Selection 

Series for the Louis Vuitton Cup, as well as an Americaõs 

Cup World Series event in 2012. This will be the first time 

the Americaõs Cup has been hosted in the United States 

since 1995. 

 

òToday is one of great celebration, with San Francisco win-

ning the right to host the Americaõs Cup, and all of the eco-

nomic benefit, jobs and excitement that comes with it,ó said 

Mayor Gavin Newsom. òSan Francisco is the best place on 

Earth to host an event of this stature, and we could not be 

more proud to be the city that brings the Americaõs Cup 

back home to the United States.ó 

 

Independent studies show that the Americaõs Cup delivers 

the third largest economic impact in sport to host coun-

tries, behind the Olympic Games and soccerõs World Cup. 

The 34th Americaõs Cup is projected to pump an estimated 

$1.4 billion dollars into the San Francisco region. 

 

òAs a native San Franciscan, I grew up sailing in front of the 

City. Racing for the Americaõs Cup in San Francisco is some-

thing I have dreamt of my whole life,ó said Paul Cayard, 

CEO of Swedenõs Artemis Racing, a challenger for the 34th 

Americaõs Cup. óBy hosting sailingõs most important event in 

the Bay, the world will see sailing as it never has before.  As 

a team, Artemis Racing is particularly looking forward to 

competing in San Francisco.ó 

 

Racing will be held on the iconic San Francisco Cityfront and 

be visible from world-renown tourist destinations such as 

the Golden Gate Bridge, the Marin Headlands, Crissy Field, 

the Embarcadero and Fishermanõs Wharf. An influx of mil-

lions of tourists is expected for the Challenger Series for 

the Louis Vuitton Cup and the Americaõs Cup Finals in late 

2013. 

 

òMy support for San Francisco hosting the Americaõs Cup 

goes beyond the opportunity to see our team competing on 

home waters,ó said Russell Coutts, CEO, ORACLE Racing, 

the current Americaõs Cup defending team. òWe are excited 

to sail for our sportõs greatest trophy, on a stretch of water 

legendary among sailors worldwide.ó 

 

The Race Village will be constructed on Piers 19 and 29, 

with the team bases at and around Pier 30/32.  As part of 

the plan, the Americaõs Cup Event Authority will redevelop 

these piers as well as the surrounding infrastructure to sup-

port the racing, while rehabilitating the piers for the enjoy-

ment of generations of San Franciscans to come. 

...Continued from page 5ñAmericaõs Cup  
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2011 FOLSOM LAKE YACHT CLUB CALENDAR   
DATE  EVENT  LOCATION RC: Lead/ Assist  

February       

02-08 Tue 7:30pm Membership Mtg Inland Sailing  

02-12 Sat 10am Spring Series #1 Folsom Lake Gary Preston/Rob Koch 

02-26 Sat 10am Spring Series #2 Folsom Lake Dean Eppley/Rob Cram 

March       

03-08 Tue 7:30pm Membership Mtg Inland Sailing  

03-12 Sat 10am Spring Series #3 Folsom Lake Steve Galeria/Scott Hefty 

April       

04-02 Sat 10am Spring Series #4 Folsom Lake John Poimiroo/Mel Morrison 

04-09 Sat-Sun Camellia Cup Regatta Folsom Lake Mark Erdrich 

04-12 Tue 7:30pm Membership Mtg Inland Sailing  

04-23 Sat 9am mtg Trans-Folsom Race Folsom Lake John Speight/Lanette Strain 

May      

05-04 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

05-10 Tue 7:30pm Membership Mtg Inland Sailing  

05-14 Sat Katherine Eavenson Race TBD Mike Rayfuse/Drake Johnson 

05-18 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

05-25 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

05-28 LWSC Jazz Cup,Eugene YC Memorial Day, Whiskeytown Regatta  

June       

06-01 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

06-07 Tue 7:30pm Membership Mtg Inland Sailing  

06-08 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

06-15 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

06-18 Sat Lady and the Tramp Race Folsom Lake John & Joan Poimiroo 

06-22 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

06-29 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

July       

07-06 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

07-09 FYC High Sierra Centerboard Weekend Huntington Lake  

07-20 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

07-16 FYC High Sierra Keelboat Weekend Huntington Lake  

07-27 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

07-30 Sat Centerboard Regatta Folsom Lake Dave Strain/Randy Hollingsworth 

August       

08-03 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

08-10 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

08-17 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

08-20 Sat Steele Cup/Dinghy Wknd Rancho Seco Unassigned 

08-24 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

08-27 Sat Singlehanded Regatta Folsom Lake Mark Werder/James Zhang 

08-31 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

September      

09-07 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

09-10 Sat Governor's Cup Folsom Lake Bill Stacy/ Mr. X ? 

09-13 Tue 7:30pm Membership Mtg Inland Sailing  

09-17 Sat 10am Fall Series #1 Folsom Lake Bob Backer/Scott Fredrickson 

09-21 Wed 6pm Beer Can Race Folsom Lake  

October       

10-02 Sun 10am Fall Series #2 Folsom Lake Doug Campbell/Tom Goodwin 

10-08 Sat 10am Fall Series #3 Folsom Lake Charles Witcher/Phil Hodgson 

10-11 Tue 7:30pm Membership Mtg Inland Sailing  

10-23 Sun 10am Fall Series #4 Folsom Lake Austin Quilty/Jarian Westfall 

November      

11-12 Sat FLYC Annual Banquet TBD  
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January is a great time to take stock of what happened last 

year and 2010 was a super year for the little boats.  The 

year started with an excellent turnout for the Camellia Cup; 

9 boats.  At the High Sierra Regatta there were 8 boats, the 

Steele Cup Regatta had 6 boats and at the Lake Washington 

Turkey Shoot there were 12 boats.  Clearly the Banshees 

are the most active racing fleet in the area and having a lot 

of fun doing it.  

 

Also, as I mentioned last month, Charles Witcher won the 

2010 Banshee Lake Series.  He participated in six of the nine 

events and won five of those six.  All told there were 18 

Banshees participating in the 2010 Lake Series.   

 

For the 2011 Lake Series Circuit the Banshee fleet has 

dropped the Merced Regatta and added the Richmond 

Yacht Club Total Dinghy Regatta.  The dates will be listed 

on the Banshee website.     

 

Looking forward, 2011 should be another strong year for 

the Banshees.  To start the year off Craig Perez, a US Sailing 

certified instructor and member of Fleet #1, is organizing a 

two day race clinic (class room and on the water) for all 

Banshee sailors at the Richmond Yacht Club (RYC).  You 

may recall that I reported nine people at the annual Banshee 

Fleet #1 meeting, including some of the most competitive 

racers, indicated they would attend.  Craig has received 

approval and support from the RYC to have the clinic on 

the last week-end of their Mid-Winter Series in March. 

Those dates will be March 5th and 6th. The classroom por-

tion will be Saturday the 5th and racing will be on the 6th.   

The Banshees will also use the Club that night (the 5th) for a 

no-host BBQ dinner.  This will be a great tune-up for the 

2011 Camellia Cup Regatta!   

Well, those are the highlights.   

 

BANSHEES ð more sailing, more fun.  

Banshee Beat 
Steve Galeria 

Editorõs note: You donõt need to be a club officer to sub-

mit content for the Telltale, the publish date is typically 

around the 5th of the month. Articles regarding your ex-

periences on Folsom Lake or surrounding areas are wel-

come. Send them to: FLYCTelltale@gmail.com  

Thanks, Mark Werder 

mailto:FLYCTelltale@gmail.com?subject=Telltale%20Article

